
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 4, 1997 

 

Dean Jack H. Friedenthal 

National Law Center 

George Washington University 

720 20th Street 

Washington, D.C.  20052 

 

Dear Jack: 

 

I would like you to know how much our agency appreciates the fine contribution and testimony that 

Professor Bob Brauneis generously provided to the Review Board at its Public Hearing earlier this 

week on the legal implications of a Federal “taking” of the Zapruder film.  Although the hearing was 

arranged on short notice, Bob could not have been more cooperative and agreeable to meeting our 

quick deadlines.  His review and analysis of the law (including our legislative history) was thorough 

and skillful.  Melinda told me that she and Jo Anne watched part of the hearing on C-Span, and I 

received calls from around the country from people who complemented his performance.  The 

Department of Justice attorney who handles takings cases, and who was present in the audience, also 

praised his testimony.  The attorney for the Zapruder family also called and complemented Bob’s 

work. 

 

I hope that you are doing well and that Melinda and I get a chance to see you soon. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

General Counsel and 

   Associate Director for Research and Analysis 



bcc:   Professor Robert Brauneis 

 

 


